
M I S S I O N  U P D AT E

BARCELONA 
The kids and I arrived in Barcelona on June 2nd

and spent the rest of the week getting
acclimated, learning the public transport system,

and exploring the Gracia neighborhood. We are
assigned to the International church under the

leadership of Pastors Manuel and Laura Monge.
Great things are happening there. Four people
were baptized one Thursday night and at least

one received the Holy Ghost in the water!

THE MCGEE FAMILY JUNE 2025

Thank you for your support!  Please continue covering us in prayer!
#sagradafamiliamcgee2025 

RKR CENTER
Classes in the RKR Training Center began on
June 10th. Bro and Sis Uecker have put together
an excellent lineup of speakers and topics.
Things such as cross-cultural communication,
how to teach a Bible study to someone in
another language, and working with an
interpreter, just to name a few. We are
becoming more equipped to reach our world!

LYON/GENEVA
At the end of the month, we traveled to beautiful

Lyon, France and spent four days with the
Cooney family. We did a prayer walk on Friday
and outreach on Saturday. On Sunday, we had

service in the Cooney home where there was a
first-time visitor! Then, the Cooney's drove us to

Switzerland to be in service with the
Pentecostals of Geneva and AYC.

What an awesome time we had!


